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Dear Parishioner
F

ather Denis Chitete will be arriving on Tuesday 2nd of August to supply during Father Michael’s annual holiday.   He was last with us two years ago, so he is no stranger to the parish.   He is remembered with great fondness and we look forward to his return. 
He comes at an interesting time when Live 8 have been busy bringing the poverty of his country to the attention of the western world and the G8 summit are trying to do something about it.   You have probably been watching on television the many programmes that have featured Africa recently and seen similar articles in the press.   This should be a good time to chat with a man who was born and raised in that country and will no doubt have suffered  the deprivations we have recently witnessed.
Maybe we can persuade Fr Denis to spend a little of his time giving us a few personal reflections on how things are over there and especially how western aid – not just financial - is helping local communities to get onto their feet.
It certainly won’t be all bad!   The television pictures have shown us that Africa is a beautiful country with friendly, polite and generally hard working people.   Malawi is known as ‘the Warm Heart of Africa.’  They do not want permanent handouts, instead they want an opportunity to produce a living for themselves.   The problem for them is the lack of natural  mineral resources which could be mined and traded with other countries.   All they have is what they can grow from an uncompromising land.
Fr Nazario once quoted to me an African phrase which was repeated by a local resident on one of the recent BBC programmes.   It goes like this:  “It is better to teach a man how to fish than to give him one.”   If you give him a fish he will be hungry again the next day; if he has the means to feed himself he will survive.   
Let us all pray that Malawi and all the African Nations will benefit from this latest international drive to help rid them from their poverty and that their leaders react accordingly.
* * *

We have just received a message from Fr Francis at Nsanje, telling us that his people are suffering terribly because of the drought.   The main victims are the sick and elderly, often housebound, who are unable to grow crops for themselves, and consequently do not have the ability to trade or buy food.   This also applies to the students at the primary school who are not turning up at school because their families cannot feed them.

* * *

We will shortly be sending money to the school and parish for various items and are including an amount for Fr Francis and the school Headmaster to buy food for those in greatest need.

Please remember these poor people in your prayers. 

YOUR MALAWI TEAM
Below is shown a list of the names of your Malawi team, our duties and our contact numbers.   If you have any questions at all, please do not hesitate to ask one of us.   If we don’t know the answer immediately we will try to find out.
Peter Wells (Ton. 358324) is the co-ordinator and manages the Sponsorship project.   He also keeps the accounts, writes this newsletter and handles all reports and general correspondence.
Judith Bogie (Ton. 850326) is our Hadlow representative and prepares agendas and minutes for the team meetings.

Colin Bullen (Ton. 359840) is responsible for our web site and the production of posters and tickets for the various fund raising events we hold.

Liam Collins (Ton. 365020) is our events organiser and researches ideas for future fund raising.
Anne Gavin (Ton. 851581) produces those lovely greetings cards that she sells once a month after Sunday Masses.
Anne Mahoney (Ton. 773531) is the co-ordinator for the Chiringa project – this is the parish that has the pre-school play group which we are financing.

Brian Wilkins (Ton. 366846) is the co-ordinator for the Nsanje project – this is the parish that has the primary school which we are helping.

*  *  *

So what are we doing to raise funds?
We have just held the sponsored walk and money is still coming in, but we expect to end up with about £1000.

Monday 29th August - We are arranging a picnic which will hopefully be attended by our visiting priests, Fr Denis, Fr Boniface and Fr Emmanuel.   They don’t know about it yet but a letter of invitation has been sent to the parishes they are destined for, to await their arrival.

Saturday 8th October  -  We will hold another fun quiz night in Fisher Hall.

And next year....
Sunday 22nd January – We are showing another Film from Malawi in Fisher Hall.
Saturday 18th February – We have an Indoor Table Fair in Fisher Hall.
Saturday 1st April – We will hold another luncheon.

In May – We plan to hold an Auction of Promises.

If anyone has any ideas or suggestions for a different type of event please contact Liam Collins, he’ll be happy to hear from you.

Zikomo kwambiri – Thank you very much – from all of us, for the support you continue to give in aid of this very poor nation. 
Peter Wells

Co-ordinator, Malawi-Twin
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